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St John's Newsletter 
 

An update from Mr. Rubin... 

The end of the term is here, and what a busy one it’s been! A huge thank you to our amazing 
staff team for their dedication in ensuring our children receive an outstanding primary 
education. 

This newsletter is once again filled with exciting updates on the children’s activities. Be sure to 
check out the affordable dining options on page 12. 

On page 2, we say farewell to Malcolm, who will be with us for one more week when we 
return. 

Wishing you all a lovely Easter break. We look forward to welcoming you back for the Summer 
term on Tuesday, April 22nd. 

Enjoy a restful break, a joyful Easter, and remember to be kind to one another. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow Us on Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow us 

on social media. We are on X https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower and 
on Instagram 

https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr 

There is some lovely content on there so if you have this platform, please take the time to have a 
look and follow us. 

  

A Change in the Seasons  
 

It always makes me happy when classes head out  
on a school trip. The recent spell of lovely weather 
has provided the perfect conditions for the many 
trips our children are currently enjoying. These 
outings offer valuable opportunities to apply 
learning in real-world settings, build independence 
and spark curiosity.  
 
Class Three recently took advantage of the 
sunshine on a local science trip where they 
explored and classified a variety of plants.  
 
Experiences like this bring the curriculum to life 
and help children make lasting connections 
between what they learn in the classroom and the 
natural world around them. We look forward to 
more outdoor learning in the weeks ahead 
 

 

 
 

 

https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower
https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you  
For Everything 

 Mr Malcolm 
I wrote to the school 

community last month to 
let you know that sadly Mr 

Malcolm will be leaving 
us. 

Mr Malcolm has touched 
so many peoples’ lives 

motivating and 
encouraging them. His 
enthusiasm is limitless 
and he always brings a 

smile to our faces. 
I wanted to thank Malcolm 

for everything he has 
done for us. His ability to 
remember all the children 
that he has worked with 
past and present is both 
astonishing and heart-

warming. 
There is only one Mr 

Malcolm so he is 
impossible to replace .We 

do have a good plan in 
place which I will be 

sharing with you in the 
next newsletter. I know 

how important sport and 
exercise is for our pupils 
and we will build on the 
legacy Malcolm has left 

us. Good luck Mr 
Malcolm! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St John’s Inaugural Annual Pilgrimage 
 
 
Classes four, five and six recently took part in a thoughtful 

pilgrimage journeying through the key events of Holy 
Week. Each stop offered time for reflection and a deeper 
understanding of the Easter story. The children engaged 
with great respect and maturity. A big thank you to Mrs 
Bahi for organising such a meaningful and memorable 

experience for all. The pilgrimage truly brought the 
significance of Holy Week to life for our pupils. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter and Eid 
Celebration 

 
We celebrated both 
Easter and Eid with our 
children, who looked 
amazing in their festive 
outfits.  
A wonderful party was 
enjoyed by all, filled with 
joy, laughter, and the 
spirit of community. 
What a memorable 
occasion! 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y4/5 Geography Update 
 

As part of our geography learning this term, children have been exploring the fascinating 
country of Kenya, with a particular focus on its capital city, Nairobi. They’ve been learning about 
its culture, landmarks, wildlife and climate. 
 
 To bring their learning to life, pupils created beautiful persuasive posters designed to 
encourage tourists to visit the city. These were full of colourful illustrations, powerful adjectives 
and convincing arguments about why Nairobi is such an exciting destination. This project has 
not only deepened their understanding of a different part of the world but also helped them 
develop key skills in research, writing and presentation. It’s been fantastic to see the children 
so engaged and enthusiastic, applying their geography knowledge in creative and meaningful 
ways. 

 
 
 

Class 6 Visit London Buddhist Centre 
 
Year 6 visited the London Buddhist Centre and were warmly welcomed by Ms Ticher, a great 
friend of the school. She spoke about the life of the Buddha, his teachings and the importance 
of the Sangha. Pupils also explored the challenges of following the Eightfold Path. It was a 
thoughtful visit that deepened their understanding of Buddhist beliefs and practices. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Author Abiola Bella Visits  
 
We were delighted to welcome author 
Abiola Bello to St Paul’s for an inspiring 
visit. Abiola, known for her books ‘The 
Lost Princess’ and ‘The Legacy of a 
Dreamer,’ captivated our pupils with her 
engaging storytelling and insightful 
discussion about writing.  
 
The packed hall included friends from 
Christ Church, creating a beautiful  
atmosphere of shared learning and 
excitement.  
 
Abiola’s visit included a book signing 
and a special reading, giving children 
the opportunity to interact directly with 
the author and learn about the creative 
process behind her stories.  
 
This visit is yet another example of how 
our close relationship with Christ Church 
and our federation benefits our children, 
providing them with unique experiences 
that broaden their horizons and nurture 
their love of reading and creativity. 
 
Thank you to Mr.Boutflour for organising 
this.  
 

Magic Breakfast Update  

Recently, we held a special assembly to 
celebrate our partnership with Magic 
Breakfast, highlighting the importance of 
starting the day with a healthy, nutritious meal. 
The children enjoyed learning about how 
breakfast fuels their bodies and minds, helping 
them to concentrate and learn throughout the 
day. We’re incredibly grateful to Mrs Jheeta, 
who organises our breakfast provision so 
brilliantly, and to all the staff who work hard 
each morning to create such a warm and 
welcoming start to the day. 

Breakfast Club continues to be a popular part 
of school life, offering bagels, cereal and fruit 
in a friendly environment. It’s just £1 per day 
and is free to all children from 8:30am. For 
many families, it’s a great way to support a 
smooth start to the day and make sure 
children are ready to learn.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governors Strategic  
Away Day 

 
Our Governing body recently met to 
discuss the Federation. In particular 

Governors focused on the 
sustainability of smaller schools and 

how we can work effectively 
together. They also explored how 

they can use their expertise to 
support the school moving forward. 

We are so grateful to all our 
Governors who give up their time to 

support the school.  

 
 

School Councillors Meet Dr Precey and Father Richard 

As part of our continued  focus on pupil voice and leadership, we were thrilled to welcome Dr 
Precey and Father Richard, our Chair and Vice Chair of Governors, to meet with our school 
councillors from St Paul’s and St John’s. The children took their role seriously and asked 
some brilliant, challenging questions, giving our governors a real grilling! They were eager to 
find out more about what governors do, the decisions they help make, and how they support 
our schools behind the scenes. In turn, our school councillors proudly explained their own 
roles and how they represent the views of their classmates. It was a fantastic exchange that 
demonstrated how even our youngest pupils are developing a strong sense of leadership, 
curiosity and responsibility. Thank you to Ms Blake and Ms Moses for organising.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years Update  
 

Our Early Years children have been 
making the most of the beautiful weather, 
spending plenty of time learning and 
playing together outside.  
 
Whether exploring the mud kitchen or 
playing in the sand or sharing stories in 
the shade, the children have shown 
wonderful collaboration and curiosity. 
Outdoor learning supports physical 
development, encourages creativity and 
helps children build friendships through 
shared play.  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 
Visit The 
Natural 
History 

Museum  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 4 & 5 Visit Young V&A Museum  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A magical puppet show! A fantastical
sing-a-long adventure with a baby who
takes to the sea, the air and the zoo all in
a shoe!
Shoe Baby is adapted from the book by
Joyce Dunbar. Aimed at 2-6 year olds.

Shoe Baby

Date: Saturday 12th April
Time: 11am and 1.30pm
Venue: St Margaret’s House, 21 Old Ford Rd, E2 9PL

£5 ( Pay Less) , £7 ( Standard) , 

£9 ( Pay More)

Join our Fam ily Activities WhatsApp

Group to keep updated with these

and a ll our upcom ing events

Scan this code or click on
this link to join

Join us for free two-hour sessions of our
regular circus club over three days
during the Easter holidays.

This programme is free to attend thanks
to funding from the Tower Hamlets
Mayor's Community Fund.

FREE Half Term Activities - Circus

Dates/Times: Monday 7th April, 10am-12noon, 
Wednesday 9th April, 10am-12noon, 
Thursday 10th April, 2-4pm
Venue: The Crypt at St John on Bethnal Green



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staying Safe Online 
Tips 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New 
National Framework 

 
Please read and familiarise yourself with 
the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. 
Please note that the fines go to the local 
authority and that all schools receive this 
information to share with parents/carers. 

 



 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W ednesdays     3.45-4.30 pm

St . John on Bet hnal Green

Prim ary School,

Peel Grove, E2 9LR

Years 3-6 w elcome

Bet h n a l  Gr een

Jun i o r  Ch o i r



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
195 days including 5 staff training days (to be confirmed) 
 
 
 

 

Proposed School 
Term Dates 25/26 

 
 



 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 

Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday  25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

Staff Training   Wed 30th  April 

 

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Pentecost Church  Wednesday 11th June  

Service (@ St John's    

Bethnal Green Church) 

Last Day of Term  Monday 21st July  (& Koinonia End of Year Church 

Service at St John's on Bethnal Green – 9:30AM 

Staff Training   Tue 22nd July 

 

Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   
 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


